
 

 

 

 
 

 
September 13, 2021 
 
To all Landis Communities Team Members,  
 
Since the beginning of the COVID-19 pandemic, the primary goal across Landis Communities has been 
to keep residents, clients, team members and families healthy and safe. We are grateful to each team 
member who has undergone testing, worn the required PPE and received the vaccine to help mitigate 
the spread of this virus that has claimed the lives of over 650,000 US citizens and 1,100 persons in 
Lancaster County. 
 
There have been several important announcements recently, including the federal government's 
statement requiring vaccination of nursing home employees, the FDA granting full approval to Pfizer for 
their COVID-19 vaccine, and the PA Department of Health indicating an expectation of an 80% 
vaccination rate of nursing home staff by 10/1/21.  
 
Although we are awaiting detailed interpretation of the regulations, we believe it is time to move forward 
with a plan to make vaccination a condition of employment. The attached document contains the four-
step implementation plan that will be utilized across the organization.  
 
Please note that dates are not included for every phase. This is intentional so the appropriate time and 
consideration can be given to each course of action before moving to the next phase. We encourage all 
unvaccinated team members to carefully review the plan and consider the steps available to you.  
 
For your awareness, Landis Communities intends to join a number of other Lancaster area retirement 
communities in issuing a press release on or near September 14 that states we will be requiring the 
COVID-19 vaccine. Like Landis Communities, each of these organizations has carefully considered their 
next step in the effort to mitigate COVID-19 and believe now is the time to move forward with including 
vaccination as a condition of employment.  
 
However, the implementation approach each organization uses may look different. This Vaccine 
Engagement Plan will guide Landis Communities in navigating the requirement that will take effect in 
Phase 4 for all team members who do not receive a medical or religious exemption. Questions regarding 
this plan can be addressed to a Leadership Team member, Sandy Smoker or Jenny Sheckells. 
 
We are aware that moving forward with this approach may affect staffing in some areas of the 
organization. We are preparing contingency plans for staffing that will be implemented if needed.  
 
Our guiding values of Joy, Compassion, Integrity, Stewardship and Community are central to the culture 
one experiences living and serving on the team at Landis Communities. These values were carefully 
considered in this decision and will continue to be fostered as we navigate the path forward to keep 
residents, clients, family members and each other safe from COVID-19. 
 
With gratitude for your service, 

 
Larry J. Zook 
President/CEO 
 
 



 


